
1

00:00:07.740 --> 00:00:15.990

Anna: This event is being recorded and will be uploaded to the
Oriental Museum’s website, your camera and microphone will therefore
stay switched off for the duration of this event.

2

00:00:16.529 --> 00:00:21.870

Anna: And with that out of the way, welcome and good evening to the
live launch of Jericho: An Ancient City Revealed.

3

00:00:22.290 --> 00:00:32.310

Anna: If you have a question at any point during this event, please
feel free to pop it into your Zoom chat bar and please be aware that
some of the images we're about to see will contain skeletal human
remains.

4

00:00:33.150 --> 00:00:38.880

Anna: Tonight we're going to walk you through a brief introduction to
Kathleen Kenyon’s excavations at Ancient Jericho.

5

00:00:39.420 --> 00:00:48.840

Anna: We will then be hearing from the Oriental Museum’s curator,
Rachel Barclay, but then get a chance to see some of these fabulous
objects from the excavations up close and personal through the aid of
our visualizer.



6

00:00:49.680 --> 00:00:57.300

Anna: And then finally we'll have a Q&A session, in which you can
request to see your favorite object from the table in greater detail,
again through the aid of our visualizer.

7

00:00:59.610 --> 00:01:11.790

Anna: Kenyons 1950s excavations took place in Ancient Jericho, also
known as Tell es-Sultan, an area about a mile outside of the modern
city of Jericho, situated on the West Bank of the river Jordan in
West Asia.

8

00:01:12.660 --> 00:01:19.110

Anna: Jericho has been an oasis to its inhabitants for thousands of
years due to its proximity to the spring Ain es-Sultan.

9

00:01:24.270 --> 00:01:33.150

Anna: Perhaps you've heard of Jericho, as the oldest city in the
world and, although this title is hotly debated, it’s certainly one
of the most ancient cities currently known to us.

10

00:01:33.450 --> 00:01:44.250

Anna: Perhaps you've heard of the walls of Jericho in a religious
context, as it appears, both in the Christian and Jewish bibles as



the first city Joshua the heir of Moses conquered in his military
campaigns.

11

00:01:44.970 --> 00:01:53.430

Anna: Due to these associations Jericho has become encompassed in the
wider region, known as the Holy Land, an area whose ownership has
been debated for thousands of years.

12

00:01:55.080 --> 00:02:03.450

Anna: Indeed the years before Kenyon’s excavation were marked by the
British withdrawal from Palestine and the ensuing war of independence
by the Israelis.

13

00:02:06.030 --> 00:02:16.440

Anna: Indeed, the British School for Archaeology could only returned
to Jerusalem in 1949 and Kenyon’s excavations we're neighboured by a
refugee camp of Palestinian

14

00:02:17.040 --> 00:02:26.040

Anna: Arabs, who had fled the conflict in Israel. Indeed, Kenyon
actually employed some of them as tomb seekers to assist in the
locating of tombs in a cemetery adjacent to the tell site.

15

00:02:26.970 --> 00:02:36.240



Anna: Kenyon was by no means the first excavator in this area with
her predecessor, Professor Garstang, excavating Ancient Jericho
between 1930 and 1936.

16

00:02:37.140 --> 00:02:51.720

Anna: Kenyon’s reputation established in digs in West Asia, Africa
and Britain, and her notoriety for producing precise stratigraphic
datings, ensured that Professor Garstang invited her to evaluate his
findings from Jericho in 1950.

17

00:02:52.770 --> 00:03:03.060

Oriental Museum: Put simply stratigraphy are the layers in the ground
which form an archaeological record, a sort of cross section of the
earth, you can find a more detailed explanation of this on our
exhibition website.

18

00:03:03.960 --> 00:03:12.870

Anna: Kenyon was known as ‘the Great Sitt’ or ‘the Great Lady’ by the
local workmen at Jericho, a title believed to be out of praise for
her decisive leadership and strong presence at the site.

19

00:03:13.950 --> 00:03:21.780

Anna: Although she was known to have a great deal of patience with
all members of her team she did not suffer fools gladly having little
tolerance for poor attitudes and work.



20

00:03:22.380 --> 00:03:29.010

Anna: These quotes from Miriam Davis' biography of Kathleen Kenyon
‘Digging Up the Holy Land’ sum up her presence in Jericho rather
nicely.

21

00:03:31.230 --> 00:03:37.980

Anna: This legendary figure is a confident, stout, middle aged woman
with intense blue eyes, a low pitched throaty voice.

22

00:03:38.340 --> 00:03:42.900

Anna: A Woman who could bend over at the waist and pick up and
examine pieces of pottery without bending her knees.

23

00:03:43.290 --> 00:03:54.210

Anna: Often long after others had gone to bed, she would stay up
working on the reports of other excavations by the light of a lamp
getting perhaps four or five hours of sleep a night after a long,
arduous day.

24

00:03:55.110 --> 00:04:08.460

Anna: Notable finds from her excavations include a stone tower which
formed part of the ancient defenses at the site and several human
skulls with their features plastered over, some of which you can
still find today at the British Museum and Oxford's Ashmolean Museum.



25

00:04:09.840 --> 00:04:21.120

Anna: Kenyon concluded that there was no evidence for defenses dating
from the Late Bronze Age period and that the pottery her predecessor,
Professor Garstang, had dated to this period, actually being from the
Early Bronze Age.

26

00:04:21.960 --> 00:04:36.360

Anna: Although Kenyon did allow for some speculation that Late Bronze
Age defenses could have been eradicated by time, such ambiguity was
very common for archaeologists in this period as they knew that both
interest and therefore funding in the area came from verifying
biblical histories.

27

00:04:37.530 --> 00:04:52.440

Anna: Kenyon’s conclusions contradicted the traditional timeline
associated with Joshua at Ancient Jericho. Indeed Kenyon believed
that the Bible should not dictate archaeology and, therefore, it was
not the archaeologist’s job to assist the biblical scholar in their
findings.

28

00:04:53.760 --> 00:05:01.470

Anna: Kenyon has become a pioneer of Neolithic culture and has helped
to establish archaeology as the scientific discipline it has become
known as today.

29



00:05:02.100 --> 00:05:10.830

Anna: I'm now going to hand you over to the curator of the Oriental
Museum, Rachel Barclay, to talk a little bit more about the space
we’re currently in, the new Silk Roads gallery and its links to West
Asia.

30

00:05:20.040 --> 00:05:26.580

Rachel: Thanks very much Anna. You'll get used to us doing a dance
during the evening, as we try and do this in a Covid secure fashion.

31

00:05:27.000 --> 00:05:35.160

Rachel: So thank you all for joining us this evening. It's a pleasure
to have all of you here and a pleasure to have the students here,
both in front of and behind the camera.

32

00:05:35.610 --> 00:05:43.650

Rachel: And it's really exciting to have made it this far, through
the year with this course, so we are sitting as Anna said, in our new
Silk Roads gallery.

33

00:05:44.130 --> 00:05:54.870

Rachel: which we hope to have finished by the end of this month, it
was due to be finished sooner, but Covid has intervened, as it has in
so many things so we’re just in the final stages of this gallery.



34

00:05:56.190 --> 00:06:00.330

Rachel: And the sort of traditional view of the Silk Roads is the
idea of

35

00:06:00.750 --> 00:06:10.320

Rachel: sort of something that connects East Asia and the
Mediterranean - camels laden with exotic goods crossing mountain
passes and going through deserts.

36

00:06:10.680 --> 00:06:17.790

Rachel: But that really hides the complexity of the Silk Roads as
people understand them today and write about them today.

37

00:06:18.510 --> 00:06:33.780

Rachel: So, first of all, in terms of what's traded, we are thinking
about goods not just silk but spices, cotton, horses, gunpowder,
paper, all of these things, porcelain, were tremendously important,
just as important, or more important than silk.

38

00:06:35.160 --> 00:06:41.280

Rachel: At the same time it's not a single route, it's not some kind
of superhighway between Han Dynasty China and Rome.



39

00:06:41.700 --> 00:06:48.090

Rachel it's a whole network of roots crisscrossing the whole of Asia
and allowing for all sorts of different exchanges.

40

00:06:48.390 --> 00:06:58.380

Rachel: And so roots up into the North and where Siberian furs would
come down it's down in South Asia tea and spices and all those sort
of things coming out there, routes into Persia.

41

00:06:58.800 --> 00:07:08.340

Rachel: So a whole network by land, but also by sea and you can
actually see this wonderful and large model of a dhow behind me from
the Arabian Peninsula.

42

00:07:09.210 --> 00:07:15.870

Rachel: So this whole network, connecting all of the various parts of
Asia and into Europe and down into Southeast Asia.

43

00:07:16.800 --> 00:07:24.780

Rachel: And of course it's not just goods that people are exchanging,
they're exchanging artistic ideas, maths and science and art.

44



00:07:25.230 --> 00:07:33.930

Rachel: All of those kinds of things literature, political ideas, all
of those things are exchanged across this network of routes, as well
as actual physical goods.

45

00:07:34.530 --> 00:07:47.910

Rachel: So one of the things we’re sort of trying to get across in
this gallery is that the nomads and the monks, the diplomats, the
warriors and the artists are just as important to exchange throughout
Asia and into Europe as the traders.

46

00:07:49.050 --> 00:07:59.850

Rachel: And that's why it provides a really good introduction to the
museum here on the ground floor. It allows us to mix lots of
different objects from different parts of the collection and show you
those connections.

47

00:08:00.570 --> 00:08:07.020

Rachel: And there is a really strong emphasis on West Asia in this
gallery and there are a couple of reasons for that.

48

00:08:08.550 --> 00:08:14.760

Rachel: One in particular is that this is an area we want to use to
support our schools teaching

49



00:08:15.990 --> 00:08:28.200

Rachel: in our early Islam sessions, that we do for primary schools
an increasingly important part of teaching, but we mix both ancient
material from West Asia and material from the Islamic period in this
gallery.

50

00:08:29.370 --> 00:08:32.940

Rachel: One of the questions that I get asked is why do we use the
term West Asia.

51

00:08:34.230 --> 00:08:42.900

Rachel: For a gallery like this the simple answer is that when you're
talking about East Asia, South Asia, Central Asia the logical thing
is to also talk about West Asia.

52

00:08:43.710 --> 00:08:50.040

Rachel: In English a more common term that tends to be used for this
area is potentially Middle East lots of different terms are used.

53

00:08:50.490 --> 00:09:00.540

Rachel: And one of the other reasons, then, that we tend to use
Western Asia is that colleagues from other parts of Asia have
emphasised to us over the years that the Middle East is quite a
Eurocentri term



54

00:09:00.930 --> 00:09:12.690

Rachel: and so they prefer us to use West Asia and really for me
that's the same as the museum using ‘common era’(CE)for our dating
rather than ‘Anno Domini’ [AD].

55

00:09:13.440 --> 00:09:26.430

Rachel: We represent so many different cultures, so many different
faiths, so many different calendars in our collection that using a
more neutral term that can apply to all of those is a better way
forward for us.

56

00:09:27.930 --> 00:09:36.750

Rachel: We can't always display everything that we want too much as
we would like. It's always the curators' dilemma, what do you put on
display, what can't you squeeze in particularly to a museum this
size.

57

00:09:37.200 --> 00:09:47.580

Rachel: And that's why exhibitions like this are so fantastic, it's
an opportunity for the students to work on a particular collection to
share it with you in more depth to show you more than we can show
you.

58

00:09:47.850 --> 00:09:59.580



Rachel: In a gallery like this, however much we managed to fit in
there. So I will step back, stop talking and I will hand over to Kim
who's going to show you some of the fantastic objects that we've got
on the table here.

59

00:10:08.070 --> 00:10:20.940

Kim: Thank you for that Rachel. So we now move on to our artefacts,
you get to see them close up. So you can see here that we have a
range of them on the table. I’ll just take my mask off to make it a
bit easier to hear me.

60

00:10:21.960 --> 00:10:30.750

Kim: And then we have our visualizer camera here, which will allow us
to get a close up view of them. So we're just going to switch over to
this visualizer a camera now, so you can get a look at our first
object.

61

00:10:34.170 --> 00:10:38.820

Kim: Okay, so in front of you, you can see, this bronze dagger.

62

00:10:40.020 --> 00:10:42.510

Kim: You may recognise it from tonight's poster.

63

00:10:44.190 --> 00:10:48.570



Kim: it's an Early to Middle Bronze Age dagger, so it puts it at
around 4000 years old.

64

00:10:49.890 --> 00:11:03.840

Kim: It's from one of the tombs. The dagger itself was found
underneath the elbow of an intact crouch burial. There was one other
burial in that tomb as well, but it had been partially disarticulated
and had been pushed one side.

65

00:11:05.040 --> 00:11:07.860

Kim: You can see quite clearly that the dagger is in 2 pieces.

66

00:11:09.090 --> 00:11:22.680

Kim: And it's very green in colour. So it’s made of bronze, so it
would have been that lovely shiny bronze colour in the beginning,
but, as I say, it's about 4000 years old, and it has corroded since
and now it's this green color, it's a very rich, quite lovely green
color.

67

00:11:24.300 --> 00:11:26.940

Kim: So I will just show you some of the bits closer up.

68

00:11:28.740 --> 00:11:37.170



Kim: If I bring this up, you can see that there's this lovely mid rib
down the length of the dagger and that's on both sides -  down the
length there.

69

00:11:38.220 --> 00:11:40.830

Kim: And that continues down towards the tip.

70

00:11:44.040 --> 00:11:44.580

Kim: I’ll put that there for you.

71

00:11:45.840 --> 00:11:48.960

Kim: along here, and then, on the other side as well.

72

00:11:50.010 --> 00:11:50.610

Kim: down the middle.

73

00:11:54.390 --> 00:12:01.950

Kim: towards the handle here, you can see these four prongs, they go
all the way through the dagger.

74



00:12:03.960 --> 00:12:14.370

Kim: They are thought to have held the handle in place although you
can see, there is no handle left anymore; it's thought to have been
made of an organic material that has since decayed.

75

00:12:15.300 --> 00:12:25.020

Kim: Although we don't know what exactly the organic material was, it
was likely bone or wood. We know that it was organic because there
was some microscopic residue left

76

00:12:25.470 --> 00:12:35.490

Kim: when a conservator looked at this in the 1990s. You can also
see, if i try and hold that up, that the metal at this end around the
handle is very, very thin.

77

00:12:36.900 --> 00:12:39.600

Kim: Much thinner than the main blade.

78

00:12:40.620 --> 00:12:41.310

Kim: I’ll hold that for you there.

79

00:12:43.800 --> 00:12:47.370



Kim: And it carries on in that thicker vein down the rest of the
blade there.

80

00:12:50.370 --> 00:12:59.910

Kim: So this dagger was treated by a conservator in the 1990s, as I
just sort of mentioned, so it's obviously corroded quite
significantly, which is why it's that green colour.

81

00:13:00.330 --> 00:13:11.760

Kim: But it had a lot of other various deposits on it that had
accumulated over time. Interestingly, one of the deposits that they
mentioned was around the tip, around here.

82

00:13:14.310 --> 00:13:30.750

Kim: They call these warts, the conservative did, they have since
been removed, but it's interesting to consider that something may
have decayed in that area and let those warts, but because it's
around with tip it may suggest that the dagger was used prior to be
placed in the tomb.

83

00:13:33.150 --> 00:13:38.970

Kim: So that's our gorgeous dagger, so we’ll now move on to our next
object, so I will just place that to one side.

84



00:13:49.860 --> 00:14:00.510

Kim: This object here, this tiny juglet, this is an Early Bronze Age
example so it's around four and a half thousand years old. It's
ceramic.

85

00:14:01.410 --> 00:14:18.090

Kim: It’s also from a tomb, a tomb that contained a lot of broken
bones, so many, and they were moved around and disarticulated so much
that Kenyon’s team suspected there were hundreds of people who had
been buried in the tomb, although they could only find eight skulls.

86

00:14:19.530 --> 00:14:29.490

Kim: I’m referring to this as a juglet as the name we give it to this
ancient container for liquids, but it’s much smaller than a modern
day jug, so we just call it a juglet.

87

00:14:30.930 --> 00:14:40.590

Kim: In terms of its colour you can see, it’s red towards the top and
then it blackens towards the base. This is from the firing process.

88

00:14:41.190 --> 00:14:57.120

Kim: So firing pottery has refined significantly since the ancient
times, but although much of the pottery from Jericho has been fired
very well, this one in particular has been fired unevenly and that's
why some of it’s red and some of it’s black.



89

00:14:58.860 --> 00:15:08.160

Kim: You may be able to see if I adjust it slightly, the light
shining off it. That's because it's got this sort of shiny surface,
that’s because it's been burnished.

90

00:15:08.970 --> 00:15:22.410

Kim: So burnishing. All that means is that somebody has taken the
time to smooth the surface, with a piece of leather or a piece of
bone, something that was smooth to give it the shiny effect, and
that's called burnishing.

91

00:15:24.690 --> 00:15:26.430

Kim: The shape of the juglet itself...

92

00:15:27.510 --> 00:15:32.340

Kim: Is what we call piriform. It’s this kind of roughly pear
shaped...

93

00:15:34.800 --> 00:15:41.490

Kim: jug, and it has a sort of globular central section and it leads
towards a point down here.

94



00:15:43.740 --> 00:15:50.940

Kim: You can see, there are a couple of chips on the object, so they
expose some of the internal fabric.

95

00:15:52.140 --> 00:16:01.380

Kim: These are very well worn though the chips, so that does tell us
that they happened some time ago, but from the chips, we can see some
of the inclusions in pottery.

96

00:16:03.750 --> 00:16:12.450

Kim: Just as an idea of scale, this juget is really tiny. So to give
you an idea I have very small hands, but this looks very small in my
hands.

97

00:16:13.140 --> 00:16:27.690

Kim: You can see just how narrow the neck is. So the neck is probably
about as wide as my finger at most, and how small the opening is
there. The handle is also very, very small, there's not much room
there.

98

00:16:29.010 --> 00:16:33.180

Kim: So that's our lovely tiny juglet, I will now show you our next
object.

99



00:16:39.150 --> 00:16:40.230

Kim: The next object...

100

00:16:41.670 --> 00:16:51.060

Kim: Is this set of beads. These are Early to Middle Bronze Age beads
which dates to around 4000 years ago, these are also from a tomb.

101

00:16:52.500 --> 00:16:57.000

Kim: They’ve been separated for storage just for protection.

102

00:17:01.320 --> 00:17:02.460

Kim: Just wrestling with the lid.

103

00:17:04.170 --> 00:17:12.780

Kim: So I will start with showing you a bit about the larger beads.
So as I’ve said they’ve only been stored separately just to protect
both the larger and the smaller beads to stop it causing any damage.

104

00:17:17.040 --> 00:17:35.670

Kim: So the tomb that these are from contained one partial
disarticulated skeleton. I’ll try and bring that up to you. So it's a
lovely red colour, it's barrel shaped and it's made of carnelian. If



I  turn it to one side and hold it like that, you can see it's
perforated, it has a hole through it.

105

00:17:38.100 --> 00:17:44.310

Kim: And this would have been shaped by napping, polishing, and then
drilling the hole through the centre.

106

00:17:46.500 --> 00:17:48.810

Kim: Okay, I’ll get the white beads for you now to show as well.

107

00:17:51.000 --> 00:17:56.340

Kim: And I'm going to leave these in the box but I’ll bring them up
to the camera so you can see them. They are very, very small.

108

00:17:57.600 --> 00:18:05.100

Kim: So these beads, we suspect they were made by mixing a sort of
talc type powder into a paste and then it would have been hardened...

109

00:18:05.790 --> 00:18:21.750

Kim: Around a cylinder, so would it would have been shaped into a
longer cylinder with this bar through the centre and then it would
have been chopped to make these smaller sections here and the bar in
the middle taken out to give that perforated middle section.



110

00:18:23.040 --> 00:18:34.260

Kim: You can see, so there are 15 of these smaller ones. So these are
all the beads from that tomb, so these 15 white ones, and then this
one red carnelian one.

111

00:18:35.460 --> 00:18:42.420

Kim: Interestingly, there's very little wear on the centre of these
to show that they have been worn...

112

00:18:43.320 --> 00:18:49.590

Kim: As a necklace to be threaded, so one of the suggestions that
Kenyon made was that they may have been on clothing.

113

00:18:50.220 --> 00:18:59.430

Kim: But because these were found away from their original location,
everything had been disrupted in the tomb they don't know for sure
where that was.

114

00:19:00.180 --> 00:19:12.510

Kim: Another interesting thing about these beads is that they were,
the tomb that they came from Kenyon referred to as one of the poorer
tombs. She referred to the tombs with beads in as poorer tombs.



115

00:19:12.900 --> 00:19:20.550

Kim: And that's because they were very sparse in their grave goods
and that they tended to have beads, that was one of the things that
they did have.

116

00:19:22.080 --> 00:19:36.210

Kim: But then saying that, these beads, the materials themselves
aren't local to Jericho, so they would have been brought into the
area, was interesting to consider. So that's our beads, so I’ll move
on to one final object to show you, for the moment.

117

00:19:45.450 --> 00:20:02.760

Kim: Our last object is this green stone. You might think, “why is
she showing me this green stone?” Well, this is from one of the
Neolithic layers excavated by Kenyon, so that places it at around
10,800 to eight and a half thousand years old. It's from the Tell.

118

00:20:04.050 --> 00:20:17.790

Kim: So you can see it's got this lovely green colour, it's got a
really smooth surface but it's not just a stone. This has been
purposely polished and smoothed and it was one of 107 that they found
hoarded on the site.

119

00:20:18.930 --> 00:20:23.640



Kim: So, because they've been hoarded together and because someone
had taken the time to polish them...

120

00:20:24.780 --> 00:20:30.210

Kim: They thought it was reasonable to suppose that there was some
sort of cult of fashion for them.

121

00:20:31.650 --> 00:20:33.720

Kim: And so they dubbed them amulets.

122

00:20:35.160 --> 00:20:44.400

Kim: So, for those of you who aren't familiar with what an amulet is,
it's just a good luck charm or an object that protects the owner from
trouble.

123

00:20:45.960 --> 00:21:01.320

Kim: The material itself is relatively local and would have been
fairly easy to obtain but it's just interesting to consider that
somebody took the time to collect over 100 Of these, and they were
the only ones found by Kenyon, I'm sure there are more on the site...

124

00:21:02.400 --> 00:21:04.620

Kim: Took the time to polish them and hoard them.



125

00:21:05.640 --> 00:21:09.330

Kim: You can see it's got a smooth surface, there is one small nick
in it there.

126

00:21:11.160 --> 00:21:13.170

Kim: The smooth surface, on the other side.

127

00:21:15.240 --> 00:21:19.530

Kim: So the green colour itself is because it's a copper carbonate
type of stone.

128

00:21:20.730 --> 00:21:23.100

Kim: That's what gives it that lovely greenish colour.

129

00:21:24.270 --> 00:21:26.490

Kim: So that's our final object for this section.

130

00:21:28.260 --> 00:21:30.750

Kim: So we're going to return to our main camera now.



131

00:21:37.710 --> 00:21:45.570

Kim: Okay, so before we go on to our next section I just wanted to
point out a few more of the objects that we have on the table here.

132

00:21:46.020 --> 00:21:54.450

Kim: So when it comes to our Q and A session which we’ll do shortly,
you can, if you feel please feel free to ask to view any of the
objects you've already seen again.

133

00:21:55.080 --> 00:22:08.160

Kim: Or, if you would like to view any of the others on the table, we
do have various ceramics, we have a bowl, we have jars, there's a
vase, we do have a couple of lamps as well, there's also a figurine
and some bone tools.

134

00:22:08.580 --> 00:22:16.920

Kim: So just to give you an idea of the things that are on the table,
but before we get to that, I am just going to hand back to our
curator, Rachel, who just has a little bit more to say about the
museum.

135

00:22:18.540 --> 00:22:19.410

Rachel: Thanks very much Kim.



136

00:22:20.550 --> 00:22:30.540

Rachel: We thought it would be nice at this point to emphasise that
we are open and that we would like to see or hear you if you are in
Durham so...

137

00:22:31.620 --> 00:22:44.490

Rachel: And our new opening times since we opened in May are
Wednesday to Friday we are open 10 to 4, and Saturdays and Sundays we
are open 12 to 4. We are staying closed at the moment on Mondays and
Tuesdays to allow us to do our...

138

00:22:44.820 --> 00:22:52.050

Rachel: university teaching commitments in a COVID safe way while we
don't have visitors in the museum as well, so you're not all
competing for space.

139

00:22:52.500 --> 00:23:02.100

Rachel: So entry is free at the moment, but you do need to book ahead
so you can book online on our website, the link is right on the
homepage.

140

00:23:02.370 --> 00:23:07.230



Rachel: So we would love to see you back in the museum, it's
fantastic to have people back here on site...

141

00:23:07.410 --> 00:23:16.470

Rachel: After so long and being closed, you can even get around the
Silk Roads Gallery while we're still installing it and you can play a
guessing game as to what things are while I'm still installing the
labels.

142

00:23:16.980 --> 00:23:26.760

Rachel: And so that's the first thing to say, do come in and see us.
The second thing you can do is you can go onto the website to our
online databases, Discover.

143

00:23:27.060 --> 00:23:34.110

Rachel: And again, you can get to the link from that from our
homepage and all of the objects in the collection are on Discover.

144

00:23:34.530 --> 00:23:41.130

Rachel: And so you can look up any of these objects and all of the
other objects in our collection and find out more about them through
the online database.

145

00:23:42.030 --> 00:23:45.540



Rachel: And then, if you want to know even more, you can book a
research visit.

146

00:23:45.840 --> 00:23:54.120

Rachel: And that's the other thing I really wanted to emphasize today
is that research visits are open to anyone, you don't have to be an
academic, you don't have to be a member of Durham University.

147

00:23:54.390 --> 00:23:59.190

Rachel: If you would like to come and see our collections, then we
will do our best to accommodate you and book you in.

148

00:23:59.670 --> 00:24:05.970

Rachel: So, if you look on the website again, you can find details
for how to book in a research visit here.

149

00:24:06.660 --> 00:24:15.360

Rachel: And we do ask you to pre-book, so that we can make sure that
we can manage your request and fit it in, among other researchers but
as I say you can find all of those details online.

150

00:24:15.660 --> 00:24:33.480



Rachel: So, if you would like to see any of these pieces up close and
personal and then we can arrange that for you or any other sections
of the collection. So thank you for that, and I will now hand on to
my colleague, Mary, who manages the Masters Course that the students
have been working on.

151

00:24:40.650 --> 00:24:49.110

Mary: Thank you very much Rachel and I've got the really pleasant
task this evening of actually saying thank you twice.

152

00:24:49.920 --> 00:24:58.680

Mary: First of all, thank you to the students who have worked
incredibly hard in very unusual circumstances.

153

00:24:59.190 --> 00:25:19.590

Mary: To produce a really exciting online exhibition backed up with
all sorts of podcasts and family activities, lots of things for you
to explore and enjoy and learn about what they are telling you about
Kathleen Kenyon and her excavations in Jericho.

154

00:25:21.120 --> 00:25:37.410

Mary: This whole project is part of a module called Museum
Communication, which is part of the MA Museum and Artefacts studies
which we teach in the Department of Archaeology here in the
University of Durham.



155

00:25:38.070 --> 00:25:48.690

Mary: And it's basically the module where they get to build on all
the ideas, all the discussions, all the debates, all the theories
that they've had...

156

00:25:49.110 --> 00:26:06.690

Mary: In other parts of the programme here, we give them a brief, we
give them the challenge, extraordinarily we give them access to the
collections either virtually or in real life and...

157

00:26:07.650 --> 00:26:22.080

Mary: With a lot of support and a lot of help, they design and build
their own exhibition, with all the associated family activities,
podcasts and so forth. So it really is...

158

00:26:22.890 --> 00:26:28.590

Mary: Students emerging as curators and it's a really exciting
process.

159

00:26:28.980 --> 00:26:35.700

Mary: I think they would agree with me, that it can be a really
challenging and exhausting process, at times, but I would just like
to...



160

00:26:35.910 --> 00:26:51.150

Mary: congratulate them on what they've achieved during this year
because it's been a year like no other because we've been having to
do learning and teaching in a way that keeps everyone as safe as
possible during the pandemic.

161

00:26:52.470 --> 00:26:57.030

Mary: And of course it wouldn't be possible for these students to
achieve this...

162

00:26:57.480 --> 00:27:08.520

Mary: exhibition without the tremendous support and guidance and
input of all our colleagues in the Orienal Museum, so I just want to
finish by saying a huge thank you...

163

00:27:08.970 --> 00:27:24.600

Mary: To what they have done to support the students, as they have
gone about creating this, their first exhibition in their first
journey into their museum life so big thank you to everybody.

164

00:27:26.040 --> 00:27:30.720

Anna: Thank you very much Mary for those very kind words. Now, before
we move on to our Q and A, [we are going to stop recording]...


